MEETING OF THE ORPINGTON BUSINESS FORUM (OBF) 
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11th October 2011

VENUE:   Clarkson, Wright Jakes (CWJ)

Please see attached sheet for attendance list.

1. The meeting came to order shortly after 6.20 p.m, the Chairman, Gary Morris, conducted introductions and thanked CWJ for providing the venue.                       

2. There were no points outstanding on the Minutes of the previous meeting 

3. In the absence of Sgt Russell Lamb, PC James Hill updated the OBF on recent crime statistics. He also informed members that Sgt Lamb was now also the Sergeant at Petts Wood.

4. BID update: Gary Morris explained the history behind BIDs to those present and advised them that the Council were scheduled to have a meeting tonight to ascertain if funds could be made available to do a feasibility study on whether Orpington could support a BID. Cllr Pauline Tunnicliffe was present to see the results of a vote from those present.

Gary explained that members of the OBF Committee had visited two BID towns, Bexleyheath and Hitchin. The former, he explained had recently approved the BID, whereas the latter had been operating a BID for almost 2.5 years. 

Gary also explained that some members of the OBF Committee would be meeting with two consultancy companies to hear about their plans for an Orpington BID. A third Company had been approached but it declined to proceed due to the current volume of work that it was involved in.

Gary outlined some of the areas that an Orpington BID could take over. He emphasised that this would not affect the Council’s statutory responsibilities and that a legal agreement would be drawn up in order to ‘ring fence’ the existing statutory services provided by the council. Some examples of the projects things that a BID could provide include:

i) Manned base for the BID Manager for accessibility
ii) Town Rangers (as per Hitchin BID)
iii) Shop safe system
iv) Christmas lights
v) Marketing the Town
vi) Deep cleaning (chewing gum removal)

These are just some of the examples of the things that could be taken over by the BID.

Gary explained that the BID proposal is a manifesto and that over 50% of the businesses need to be in favour of the BID.

There were a number of questions raised from Brian Poland, Bayo, Joyce, Louis and Martin Price. 

Cllr Tunnicliffe explained that the vote to be conducted at tonight’s OBF meeting was whether those present were in favour of a feasibility study, the cost of which would be £40,000 with half of the money coming from a Section 106 agreement and the remainder from the Mayor’s Outer London fund. Of those present, only two people objected. Cllr Tunnicliffe left the meting at this stage to present the findings to a meeting at Bromley Council

5. Town Centre Manager update. Cheryl advised everyone of the Christmas light switch on 23rd November from 4pm- 7pm and urged everyone to contribute a small donation towards the costs of the lights

Cheryl showed everyone a draft copy of the new ‘Parking in Orpington’ leaflet. This will be distributed widely through Orpington in order to advise people of the various parking options available.

Cheryl stated that the Fun in the Park event had been successful.

Space has been bought in the News Shopper to market Orpington for Christmas. Other recent projects have included getting some Vinyl wraps for vacant Shop units.

Events for 2012 include ‘Olympic dressing’ from 15th May – 13th September, Arts test on 7th July and the Big Dance on 14th July.

6. PR Update – Chandra introduced Ruth Barriskill from Orpington Methodist Church and John Parker from Electrotest

Ruth advised all present of the Christmas Tree festival that is being held at Orpington Methodist Church from 3rd December – 11th December. She thanked Gary Morris for printing their leaflets and that Sue Ball was offering  the Church 10% back on all trees purchased for the festival.

Ruth stated that the general public would be asked to judge the trees and that the competition was free to enter. Entries for trees must be in by 1st November. The public would be asked to pay to enter.

John Parker spoke of the Orpington Organ and Keyboard Club who are holding a free concert at end of the Month on 26th November in the Walnuts Shopping Centre – Free evening from 10am

Chandra Sharma spoke of the need for OBF members to promote their services free of charge on the Towntalk website. Currently, there are only 4 offers on the website. Chandra also spoke of the Peel 2 Save initiative whereby local Charities will be selling the Orpington discount cards for £10 – these cards include various special offers from several local businesses. Half of the proceeds from the sale of the cards would go to local Charities.

Chandra stated that the OBF normally makes an award in December to the person who it feels has contributed most to the Town ‘over and beyond their call of duty’. Past recipients have included Cheryl Curr and Gary Morris. A ‘survey monkey’ questionnaire will be emailed to all those who currently receive OBF emails asking for their votes. The winner will be announced at the December meeting of the OBF.
7. Any Other Business 

Frank Levett advised the meeting that OBF now had 51 active members with 7 recent new members. The OBF currently holds around £1200 of members funds.

Frank stressed the importance of increasing our membership and of paying the annual subscription of £25. He reminded those present that the subscriptions for 2011/2012 are now due and urged everyone to settle this at their earliest convenience.

Martin Price, Centre Manager of the Walnuts Shopping Centre said that he was pleased to advise that the Walnuts has new owners as from today. The deal has included the purchase of the old Job Centre and is part of a £30m investment. This would add almost 60,000 sq ft of Retail space

Chandra asked what the current situation was regarding the redevelopment of the old Allied Carpets site on the One way system – Cheryl said that there had been no recent updates. 

            The meeting closed at 19.50  

            The next meeting will be on Tuesday, 13th December 2011.  
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